

LANNY & JUDY WOOD Missionaries to

BRAZIL

A Ministry of Oak Trail Baptist Church 4501 Peppertree Rd. - Granbury, TX 76048



Rua Dez No 329 14780-028 Barretos, Sao Paulo Brasil, S/A 555 (17) 3323-1612 email: lannyinbrazil@hotmail.com

PRAYER/NEWSLETTER OCTOBER/NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2018

Dear Brothers & Sisters,

The last three months of 20 greatly blessed by our Lord with souls saved, converts baptizes and new members added to the churches. In October our Children's Day activity had over 100 children in attendance. In November our Annual Ladies Conference had over 200 ladies from several area churches. We were able to use the facilities at the Cancer Hospital dree of charge. The ladies gave generous offering to the hospital for the purchase of needed equipment that will be used for the treatment of cancer. God is good!

One of our churches, Central Baptist Church, has been able to help several patients that are being treated for cancer with meals and lodging. These are patients who attend our church services as a result of our weekly evangelistic service at the Cancer Hospital. Our people are blessed helping others who come from different states while they are being treated. This is now a part of our mission program in addition to the seventeen missionary families who receive our prayer and monthly financial support.

In December our annual Faith Promise Conference was well attended. The Lord blessed and we will be able to add new missionaries and increase the amount we are presently giving to our existing missionaries. We are so thrilled to be able to reach others the joys and blessings of giving. Keep in mind that Brazil is experiencing a financial crisis with high inflation but God is able. Judy and I have been blessed to witness fellow Christians who are growing in grace. Amen.

We would like to thank each church and individual who have prayed and given this past year so the Gospel could be preached and souls would be saved. In 2019 we will celebrate our 45th year as missionaries in Brazil. On January 1st Judy will celebrate her 77th birthday and March 1st I will celebrate my 80th birthday. Please pray for our health and our ministry we continue to labor together for souls. None of this would be possible without each of you. May God bless you all. (Psalms 37:3-5).

In Christ Jesus,

Lanny & Judy Wood

Missionaries to Brazil
1973 - 2018